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MEMORANDUM

Date:	July 2, 2025

To:	Erin Auzins, Supervising Legislative Analyst – Council 

From:	Tracy Cui, DLS – Permitting Division
Re:	State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA) Threshold Determination of Non- significance (DNS) for a non-project action identified as: Proposed Building, Fire, and Energy Code Amendments



Erin,

As the SEPA Responsible Official for the Department of Local Services – Permitting Division, I conducted the SEPA review and issued the threshold determination for Proposed Ordinance 2025-XXXX, which updates King County Code Titles 16 and 17 related to building, fire, and energy standards. This is a non-project action under SEPA.

The proposed ordinance updates the County code to align with the 2021 Washington State building, fire, and energy codes, and incorporates locally adopted amendments that support King County’s Strategic Climate Action Plan (SCAP), reflect current code drafting conventions, and clarify permitting and enforcement procedures. Major elements of the ordinance include:

· Adoption of the 2021 editions of the IBC, IRC, IECC (commercial), IFC, IPMC, and related model codes;
· Amendments clarifying permit exemptions, plumbing review, and energy performance standards;
· Revisions supporting electrification readiness, solar readiness, and energy metering;
· Strengthening of standards for commercial energy systems to reduce greenhouse gas emissions;
· Technical corrections and administrative clarifications.

The SEPA checklist was completed on February 11, 2025. A Determination of Non-Significance (DNS) was issued and published on March 24, 2025, with a comment period ending April 14, 2025.

One SEPA related comment was received during the comment period. Shaun Dinubilo, on behalf of the Squaxin Island Tribe, submitted a standard advisory comment recommending the implementation of an Inadvertent Discovery Plan (IDP) in the event of any ground-disturbing activities. This comment is recognized as a general cultural resource advisory typically submitted in response to project-level SEPA reviews. Because this proposal is a non-project action that does not authorize or involve any site-specific construction or development activity, the comment does not warrant modification of the DNS. Any future development occurring under the updated code would be subject to project-level SEPA review and applicable cultural resource protections, at which point an IDP could be appropriately addressed.

Several written comments were received in response to the general notice of proposed code amendments. These comments did not pertain to probable environment impacts under SEPA are summarized below:

· Cost and housing impacts: One commenter expressed opposition to the code updates, citing construction cost increases and concern that electrification requirements would reduce housing affordability and infrastructure feasibility.
· Support for deconstruction provisions: Two commenters supported new code appendices promoting material salvage and reuse.
· Architectural recommendations: One commenter supported removing urinal requirements in single-user restrooms and encouraged adoption of a Seattle code provision allowing single-exit egress in certain multifamily buildings to support density and inclusive design.

Based on the SEPA checklist and supporting documentation, and after reviewing the public comments received during the comment period, I have determined that the proposed ordinance does not have a probable significant adverse impact on the environment. The DNS remains valid and no further SEPA action is required at this time.

I have included a copy of Threshold Determination and newspaper affidavit of publication.
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